Talking Points
· SB 79 is a transit bill that will allow 65-75 ft. high apartments in residential and light industrial zones that are a quarter or half mile from a bus stop or light rail stop. 
· Bus routes that qualify need some portion of their route with a dedicated bus lane.  These bus lanes are being added all the time.
· No affordable units required: could make it harder for the city to meet its state mandated goals 
· If a developer adds affordable units, they are granted more height and density
· Ministerial approval-no community input
· The City of LA just completed a rigorous state requirement to prepare a Housing Element that showed they had enough housing capacity to meet the state’s Regional Housing Needs Assessment.  The city did that and showed in the Housing Element that we have more than enough sites to meet the mandate without going into single family neighborhoods.
· If this becomes state law, it will take priority over any local ordinance or local zoning rules.
· The state wants to end local control of land use. They want to make it impossible for the city to plan communities with community input.
· Light industrial zones will be affected as well.  We need these zones for future job growth in our city.
· Historic districts are not exempt from this bill’s effects. 
